LOSTANT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 425



315 W 3rd Street • Lostant, Illinois 61334 Phone (815) 368-3392 • Fax (815) 368-3132 www.lostantcomets.org

September 25, 2020

Re: Remote Learning Planning

Dear Parent/Guardian,

In the event that our school should move towards remote learning, you will be notified with a Bright Arrow Call Blast (phone call) and important information will be posted on our webpage, Twitter, and Facebook.

With the feedback from our parents/guardians and staff members, we feel that we are at a point right now where students could be traveling with less items in their bookbags. We will still use the bookbags at school for school supplies, textbooks, spiral notebooks, etc. The supplies that your child brings home at night must be returned to school every day. Students are still not allowed to share supplies/objects. All remote learning folders were removed from your child's bookbag today at school. They will be stored at school. Textbooks will only be placed in your child's bookbag if they are needed to complete an assignment at night. All textbooks not needed for the evening should be left in your child's locker. In addition, P.E. shoes should remain in your child's school locker.

We have decided to change our procedure because our attendance is strong and the bookbags were getting heavier for our students. We are aware that not all items were needed at home daily. Your child's health is very important to us. Therefore, we feel that we are at a point to make an adjustment.

We appreciate the positive input that many of you are giving us. We also appreciate your patience during these ever-changing times.

We will continue to monitor our situation. Please know that if we start seeing positive Covid cases pop up in our community, our procedures with textbooks and supplies may change. Remote learning folders may be added back into the bookbags. We will keep you informed of any changes that will affect your child and your family.

If you should have any questions, please feel free to call the school.

Have a wonderful weekend!

Sincerely Yours,

Lisa Goddard

Mrs. Lisa Goddard

Principal